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SENATE 

Thursday, February 10, 1972 
Senate called to order by the 

President. 
Prayer by the Rev. Ondon P. 

Stairs of Augusta. 
Reading of the Journal 0 f 

yesterday. 

Papers from the House 
Non-concurrent Matter 

Resolve, Providing a Minimum 
Service Retirement Under the 
State Retirement Law for Marion 
Gates of Phillips. CR. P. 1520) (L. 
D. 1962) 

In the House February 3, 1972, 
Passed to be Engrossed as 
Amended by House Amendment 
"A" (H-5241. 

In the Senate February 7, 1972, 
Passed to be Engrossed as 
Amended by House Amendment 
"A" as Amended by Senate Amend
ment "A" Thereto (S-332) in non
concurrence. 

Comes from the House, Passed 
to be Engrossed as Amended by 
House Amendment "A" a s 
Amended by Senate Amendment 
"A" Thereto and House Amend
ment "B" (H-531) in non-concur
rence. 

On motion by Mr. Anderson of 
Hancock, the Senate voted to 
Recede and Concur. 

Orders 
Mr. Tanous of Penobscot was 

granted unanimous consent t 0 
address the Senate: 

Mr. TANOUS: Mr. President and 
Members of the Senate: In the past 
couple of weeks in this body and 
in the other body we have taken 
on partisan airs, especially about 
certain bills that have come before 
us. More specifically, we certainly 
took on very paltisanairs, perhaps 
at the expense of the taxpayers 
of this state, relative to the 
referendum question which is even
tually destined to be given to the 
people to vote upon, and that is 
the referendum to remove the so
called big box from the ballot. 

You know, matters of this 
nature, while weare debating them 
like we did during the regular ses
sion, debating the issues, certainly 
during this period of time I agree 
that probably we should be parti-

s,an because of our position on 
particular philosophies and issues. 
But once a particular matter of 
this nature has reached the point 
where it ought to be given to the 
people, as provided for in our 
Constitution, I feel there then 
should no longer be any partisan 
airs about a particular question. 
It then becomes a question of the 
rights of the people, a question of 
the rights of the people granted 
them under the Constitution, and 
at that particular point, under the 
Constitution, it becomes a question 
of whether we will deny these 
rights to the people. By delaying 
their rights, of course, we are in 
fact denying the rights of the 
people to vote on this very impor
tant question. 

All along we have kicked this 
around pretty well on a partisan 
basis, but now, now that this par
ticular referendum issue is at a 
point where all it requires is the 
signature on the proclamation by 
the Governor of the State of Maine, 
I feel that the partisan issues have 
gone by, and that now we should 
permit the people of the State of 
Maine to express their feelings on 
this very important issue. 

Now, the courts of Maine have 
ruled on this. The question has 
been sent to them and the courts 
have answered the question: they 
have requested the Governor to 
send this very important issue to 
the people within a reasonable 
pedod of time. The court went on 
further to say in its dictum that 
a reasonable period of time has 
now elapsed and the question ought 
to go to the people as speedily 
as possible and 'as expeditiously as 
possible. And I feel that the 
Governor, who is the head of our 
State, our leader, the man who is 
the figurehead of the State of 
Maine, in effect, is now delaying 
this particular thing by claiming 
now that he is going to appeal the 
decision of the court. The court 
has spoken and he can appeal it; 
this is his right. But I feel at this 
point that it certainly is a poor 
example for the youth of our State, 
especiaUy the youth of our State, 
for the Governor of Maine to use 
dilatory tactics on such a very 
issue to the people of the State. 
I certainly think that this matter 
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ought to be sent to the people for 
their vote as soon as possible. 
Thank you. 

----
Committee Reports 

House 
Leave to Withdraw 

The Committee on Labor on, Bill, 
"An Act Relating to Fees of 
Employment Agencies." (H. P. 
1482) (L. D. 1925) 

Reported that the same be 
granted Leave to Withdraw. 

Comes from the House, the 
report Read and Accepted. 

Which report was Read and 
Accepted in concurrence. 

Ought to Pass in New Draft 
The Committee on Agriculture 

on, Bill, "An Act Relating to Use 
of Drugs on Animals at Agricul
tural Fairs." m. P. 1498) (L. D. 
1967) 

Reported that the same Ought 
to Pass in New Draft Under Same 
Title. (H. P. 1569) (L. D. 2025) 

Comes from the House, the 
report Read and Accepted and the 
Bill, in New Draft, Passed to be 
Engrossed. 

Which report was Read and 
Accepted in concurrence, the Bill 
in New Dl'aft Read Once and 
Tomorrow Assigned for Second 
Reading. 

Senate 
Leave to Withdraw - Covered by 

Other Legislation 
Mr. Sewall for the Committee on 

Appropriations and Fin a nc i a I 
Affairs on, Bill, "An Act Providing 
Funds to Increase Payments to 
Boarding Homes." (S. P. 711) (L. 
D. 1985) 

Reported that the same be 
granted Leave to Wit h d raw, 
Covered by Other Legislation. 

Which report was Read and 
Accepted. 

Sent down for concurrence. 

Ought to Pass 
Mr. Johnson for the Committee 

on State Government on, Bill, "An 
Act Implementing the' Reorganiza
tion of the Department of Com
merce and Industry." (S. P. 726) 
(L. D. 1995) 

Reported that the same Ought 
to Pass. 

Mr. Sewall for the Committee on 
Appropriations and Fin a n cia I 
Affairs on, Resolve to Reimburse 
School Administrative District No. 
37 for Funds P aid for School 
Construction in 1965 and 1966. (S. 
P. 692) (L. D. 1873) 

Reported that the same Ought 
to Pass. 

Which reports Were Read and 
Accepted, the Bill and Resolve 
Read Once and Tom 0 r row 
Assigned for Second Reading. 

The PRESIDENT: The Chair at 
this time would ask the Sergeant
at-Arms to escort the Senator from 
Cumberland, Senator Berry, to the 
rostrum to assume the duties of 
President pro tern. 

Thereupon, the Sergeant-at-Arms 
escorted Senator Berry to the 
rostrum where he assumed the 
duties of President pro tern, and 
President MacLeod retired from 
the Senate Chamber. 

Second Readers 
The Committee on Bills in the 

Second Reading reported the 
following: 

House 
Bill, "An Act Authorizing Oak

field to Withdraw from the Four 
Corners Elementary Community 
School District." m. P. 1568) (L. 
D. 2023) 

Which was Read a Second Time. 
The PRESIDENT pro tem: The 

Chair recognizes the Senator from 
Kennebec, Senator Katz. 

Mr. KATZ of Kennebec: Mr. 
President and Members of the 
Senate: This is the bill that got 
overwhelming support yesterday. 
The Department advises me that 
if we are going to permit the 
remaining three communities to go 
it alone the bill is going to need 
some further attention. I would 
hope that this could be tabled until 
the next legislative day. 

The PRESIDENT pro tern: The 
Chair recognizes the Senator from 
Knox, Senator Hoffses. 

Thereupon, on motion by Mr. 
Hoffses of Knox, tabled and 
Tomorrow Assigned, pen din g 
Passage to be Engrossed. 

House - As Amended 
Bill, "An Act Authorizing Town 

of Dresden to Vote on Certain 


